
Llantilio Pertholey  

Church in Wales Primary 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope this newsletter finds you and your family well.  I 
must thank you all for your efforts this half term.  I have 
been so impressed by some of the work and activities 
that the children have completed at home.  We have 
had 100% engagement.  Every child in the school has 
completed at least some of the work we have set.  That 
is so amazing.   

Foundation Phase (FP: Rec-Year 2)  

I have had confirmation from the local authority that Monmouthshire schools are planning 
for all FP children to return on Wednesday 24th February.  I am happy that we will be ready 
to open then.  Please look on the school website if you would like more information regard-
ing the local authority or Welsh Government guidance. 

Any child who has been accessing the hub may continue to do so from Monday 22nd Feb-
ruary. 

Breakfast and After School Club 

We have had advice that we should offer breakfast club and afterschool club facilities to 
support parents to work.  Please only use these facilities if you really need it.  It is important 
to reduce the risks of mixing bubbles, and before and after school is much more challenging 
than the school day.  These sessions will continue to take place in the school hall and can be 
booked through ParentPay in the usual manner.  Breakfast club starts at 8am. 

To help support parents who may be struggling we will reduce the price of our After School 
Club to £6.00 a session.  After School Club finishes at 5.15pm and can be booked through 
Parent Pay the usual manner. 

Foundation Phase Arrival and Departure Procedures 

We will have staggered arrivals and departure times.  Please do not arrive more than 5 
minutes before your given time.  This is to reduce the risk of mixing bubbles.  If you have 
children in more than one year group please arrive at the earliest child’s time.   
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 Arrival Departure 

Reception 9.15 3.15 

Year 1 9.00 3.00 

Year 2 8.45 2.45 
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Dates for your diary 

Monday 15th February– 
Friday 19th February: Half 
Term 

Friday 26th March: End of 
Spring Term 

Monday 12th April: Start of 
Summer Term 

Monday 3rd May: May Day 

Monday 31st May-Friday 
4th June: Half Term 

Friday 18th June: Teacher 
Training 

19th, 20th July: Teacher 
Training 

20th July: End of Summer 

Term 

Key Stage 2 (KS2 Year 3-6) 

We do not have any advice, as yet, regarding the return of all KS2 pupils.  We 
will continue to provide face-to-face provision for our most vulnerable learn-
ers and for children of keyworkers in Key Stage 2.  Any child who has been ac-
cessing the hub may continue to do so from Monday 22nd February. 

   Breakfast and After School Club 

   We have had advice that we should offer breakfast club and afterschool club fa-
cilities to support parents to work.  Please only use these facilities if you really 
need it.  It is important to reduce the risks of mixing bubbles, and before and after 
school is much more challenging than the school day.  These sessions will contin-
ue to take place in the school hall and can be booked through ParentPay the usual 
manner.  Breakfast club starts at 8am. 

To help support parents who may be struggling we will reduce the price of our 
After School Club to £6.00 a session.  After School Club finishes at 5.15pm and can 
be booked through Parent Pay the usual manner. 

As per the guidance given by WG could I please 
ask parents and carers to continue to wear face 
masks when on the school site.  It is really im-
portant that we all continue to follow the rules 
and not stay on the school site for any longer 
than is necessary.  Headteachers have had 
meetings regarding the risks of parents chatting 
at the school gate.  Our parents at Llantilio have 
been very supportive.  Thank you.   Even though 
some children may be returning to school, they 
should not be mixing outside of school.  Every-
one has their part to play if we are to beat this 
virus. 

Thank you for your continued support. 

(Headteacher) 

mailto:llantiliopertholeyprimary@monmouthshire.gov.uk

